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In this issue:
· U.S. Senate Expected To Vote On FY 2010 Transportation Spending Bill This Week

· Meeting with City of Los Angeles Controller Wendy Greuel
· The Highway Program Advisory Committee Meeting

· Magic Mountain Parkway/I-5 Interchange Expansion Project Ribbon-Cutting


	U.S. Senate Expected To Vote On FY 2010 Transportation Spending Bill This Week
The U.S. Senate is expected to vote on its FY 2010 transportation spending bill later this week. The U.S. House of Representatives approved its version of the FY 2010 transportation spending bill on July 23, 2009 by a margin of 256 to 168. The Senate Committee on Appropriations approved its transportation spending bill on July 30, 2009 by a vote of 30 to 0. Like the House bill, the Senate measure includes the final appropriation ($9.5 million) of federal funds for the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension and also includes $13.5 million for the Wilshire Boulevard Bus Only Lane project, which is the second installment of federal funds for this Small Starts project. The Senate bill will also include $50 million to fund Positive Train Control systems, which is consistent with the amount authorized under the Rail Safety Improvement Act of 2008. 
I look forward to continuing to keep Board members informed as to the status of the FY 2010 federal transportation spending bill.

Meeting with City of Los Angeles Controller Wendy Greuel

This afternoon, I met with LA Controller Greuel to brief her on our efforts regarding High Speed Rail, the TIGER application and the Long Range Transportation Plan. The Controller was formerly the Chair of the City’s Transportation Committee and continues to be very interested in transportation issues such as the Wilshire Bus Only Lane. Controller Greuel would like to be helpful to us to ensure that we obtain the necessary federal and state dollars to fund critical projects in the region. 

Filing of Crenshaw Transit Corridor DEIS/DEIR with FTA and EPA
Last Friday, September 4, 2009, we filed the Draft Environmental Impact Statement / Draft Environmental Impact Report (DEIS/DEIR) with the Federal Transit Administration and the Environmental Protection Agency. We anticipate that the Notice of Availability of the DEIS/DEIR will be published in the September 11, 2009 Federal Register to begin  the required comment period that is scheduled to end on Monday, October 26, 2009 at 5:00 p.m. 
A briefing for elected officials representing the corridor is scheduled for September 22, 2009 at 11:00 a.m. at the Baldwin Hills-Crenshaw Plaza Community Room. A more detailed announcement on the availability of the DEIS/DEIR and the schedule of public hearings will be made later this week.
The Highway Program Advisory Committee Meeting

Today, the Highway Advisory Committee held its fifth meeting and discussed responses to questions raised at the last meeting (attached), provided the latest updates to further clarify project eligibility for Highway Operational Improvement and Ramp/Interchange funding (attached) and provided our latest highway project funding strategy and schedule (attached).  
Committee members requested that we consider adding bicycles lanes on state highways and safety improvements that reduce incident delay to the clarification of Highway Operational Improvements. The Committee discussed at length the latest bonding scenario and the potential associated interest and fees. The Committee appears pleased with the work to date. The next meeting will be scheduled for the end of September. 

Magic Mountain Parkway/I-5 Interchange Expansion Project Ribbon-Cutting

Today, Board Chair Ara Najarian joined City of Santa Clarita officials and representatives from Supervisor Antonovich and State Senator Cameron Smyth offices, the Los Angeles County Department of Public Works, Caltrans, Newhall Land and Six Flags Magic Mountain to celebrate the completion of the Magic Mountain Parkway/I-5 Interchange Expansion project in the City of Santa Clarita.   
Through the Call for Projects, we contributed $15.4 million in local Prop C 25% funds to the project's total $47.7 million cost to match other local and private funding sources. The project widened Magic Mountain Parkway between The Old Road and Tourney Road, as well as reconstructed all four ramps at the I-5 interchange.
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